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The general framework of the seminars, workshops, and informal discussions was broadly already known and in some manner predictable since the participants and the interests were the same. In this, no unexpected things occurred, but what I consider as being of better change was the enhanced quality of discussions and the visible evolution of the participants. A weak aspect this year was the accommodation and meals in Sibiu, but as anthropologists accustomed with poor working condition, I think, it was not so inconvenient.

I consider the in-class discussions this year were of better-quality, even though the lectures did not proposed us great different challenges or debates of higher level than the previous years. A special bonus, I think, is here for Matyas Szabo’s workshop on Course design. In Sibiu a very pleasant and instructive experience was that of practicing filming and receiving comments on the way I filmed, from Dumitru Budrala. The presentations of Almira Ousmanova and Andrej Gornich were also useful and interesting. Regarding informal discussion I can say that I received very good feedback, support and suggestions concerning my research from Vintila Mihailescu (as individual consultation), Don Kalb, Jacek Nowak and Marius Lazar. Aside, I had fair communication and shared experiences on research and anthropological topics with Letenyei Laszlo, Sorin Gog, Cristina Rat and many of the participants.

As regards research presentations I think they were better than the previous year, even some of them were still under the form of  “things to be done”, and therefore difficult to assess. Nevertheless it could be noticed a progress both in the way the research projects were presented and the questions the audience arised. There could be noticed also that the participants opted to use visual material more than the previous year and this could be seen as a benefit of the 2004 experience at Visual Foundation in Sibiu.

In sum, I judge it was a successful Summer School, and I felt a good atmosphere among us, despite each individual personality and preferences. I think that for a Summer School there was a fair good communication between participants and between participants and resource professors, although I heard some complains about this. In fact we could not oblige the professors to be interested in our topics… The way we are going to complete our researches or PhD theses for now on is our task, and the whole experience of these three years of RESET is on our side.   

